NEW JERSEY HIGHLANDS COUNCIL 
BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 
CHAIR REPORT 
FOR THE MEETING OF AUGUST 31, 2006 
On August 31, 2006, the Budget and Finance Committee held a meeting at the New Jersey Highlands Council office in Chester, New Jersey. Council members present included the Committee Chair Debbie Pasquarelli, Mimi Letts, and Janice Kovach who participated by way of conference call. Highlands Council staff members present included Tom Borden, Patty Sly and Ranji Persaud.
The Committee reviewed the draft FY06 Statement of Activities and Financial Report, comparing actual expenditures to budget for the operating budget, the regional master plan budget and the grants account.  In addition, the Committee reviewed the history of the funding allocated to the Highlands Act and discussed the reporting requirements to the State.  Staff agreed to prepare an historical document reflecting the funding history and to update it going forward, as needed.
The Committee then examined the language within the State FY07 appropriations bill reflecting the $3M for the Administration and Operations of the Highlands Council, the $2.65M for the Highland Protection Fund – Incentive Planning Aid, and the $1.75M for the Highlands Protection Fund – Regional Master Plan Compliance Aid.  The Committee discussed the cash flow associated with each of these appropriations.  The $3M for administration and operations is partially distributed in cash, with the remainder residing on the books in Treasury.  The Council has received $1M in cash of the FY07 appropriation. The remainder will stay in Treasury to fund payroll, with account balances reviewed on a quarterly basis.  Such review may result in an additional cash transfer to the Council.  For the two Highlands Protection Funds, the Treasury maintains those accounts and makes distributions out of those accounts at the Highlands Council direction.    
The Committee reviewed and discussed the draft FY07 Operating and RMP budgets.  The Committee requested more information on several line items of the proposed budgets.  The Committee also requested a line item comparison of the proposed budget, the prior year’s budget and the prior year’s actual.
Staff is in the process of researching the accounting and auditing needs of the organization and will make recommendations in the near future. 
The Committee agreed to review, on a quarterly basis, expenses compared to budget for the operating budget, the RMP budget, any grants received, and the Highlands Protection Funds.  Cash distributions will continue to be reviewed on a monthly basis and reported to the Council.
After opening the meeting for any public comment, and receiving none, the Committee adjourned. 

